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Student Leaders Ceremony 
Last Friday, following the state-wide shut 
down, we held our Student Leaders Ceremo-
ny in conjunction with the Primary School at 
the St. Arnaud Town Hall.  It was nice to be 
able to have parents and friends join us again 
and to have a feeling of some normality back 
in our lives.  The College Captains, Tylah and 
Tessa, did a wonderful job of conducting the 
ceremony and it is great to see their confi-
dence growing each time they speak.  Judg-
ing by the numbers of people in attendance, 
we are clearly attracting more parents than 
either school used to do on their own and this 
is really encouraging for our school commu-
nities. 
 
Inter School Swimming Sports Monday 
On Monday we hosted the North Central 
Swimming Carnival at the St. Arnaud Swim-
ming Pool.  It was great to see all of our com-
petitors in their full sports uniform, with eve-
ryone having a real red hot go and supporting 
each other.  In the end, we came away from 
the day with five individual age group cham-
pions and second placed out of the nine 
schools on the day. Each member of the team 
is to be congratulated for their efforts.  
Thanks also to the parents and grandparents 
for coming along to support the students on 
the day, and to Mr. Knight and his team, for 
not only organising our College team, but the 
whole carnival.  It was a great effort.  The 
Parents’ Club also had a successful day run-
ning the BBQ and canteen and thanks is also 
extended to everyone who was able to help 
with that as well.  Bring on Swan Hill. 
 
School Council Elections 
Nominations for School Council closed yes-
terday afternoon and I can report that we re-
ceived one staff nomination for one DET po-
sition and 3 nominations for 3 parent posi-

tions.  As the number of nominations does 
not exceed the number of positions I can de-
clare Russell Marland duly elected as the 
Staff Representative and Bill Anderson, 
Stacey Wandel and Casey Hando are duly 
elected as Parent representatives for the next 
two years.  They will join College Captains, 
Tylah Shields and Tessa Young, as our new 
(or returning) members for 2021. This is the 
first time in in a number of years when all po-
sitions on school Council will be filled. 
Thank you and congratulations to all new 
members.  
The first meeting of School Council for 2021 
will be held on March 10 – the first meeting 
was missed due to the lock-down.  This meet-
ing is aimed at looking at the co-option of 
community members and will be followed by 
the first and Annual General Meeting on 
March 17.  I look forward to working with 
everyone on our School Improvement jour-
ney.  
 
Excursion to Hanging Rock 
On Tuesday, the Year 12 Literature class trav-
elled to Hanging Rock for an excursion to 
immerse themselves in the setting of the Joan 
Lindsay novel “Picnic at Hanging Rock”.  
This is a very well known and studied novel 
and a great book for the Literature students to 
embark on this year. 
Year 12 Literature as well as Year 12 French 
are two new subjects that are running at the 
College for the first time in many years in 
2021, which is very exciting for us as a Col-
lege. 
 
Tony Hand 
Principal  



Interschool Swimming 2021 

The NCD Swimming Sports was held at the St. Arnaud Swimming Pool on Monday the 22nd of February in excellent 
conditions for swimming. About 220 students from nine schools attended the sports. I would like to congratulate 
every student who swam and represented our college. I was extremely proud to witness all students swim to the 
best of their ability and represent the college with pride. Well done to all swimmers! 
 
The points were very tight throughout the day, with some strong swimmers from all schools featuring in the early 
events. A number of records were broken which shows how high the level of competition was on the day.  St. Ar-
naud was well represented, featuring in all but two events for the day. The high participation rate led to St. Arnaud 
winning the senior shield and placing second in the grand aggregate shield. 
 
All students that competed on the day should be commended as they all participated to the best of their ability 
and many students stepped up to fill gaps in event. Special congratulations to our age group champion winners: 
Owen Lowe (14 Yrs Boys), Jesse Amos (16 Yrs Boys), Keegan Amos (16 Yrs Girls), Riley Burke (18 Yrs Boys) and 
Sophie Male (18 Yrs Girls). 
 
Thanks to Brylea Knight, Russell Marland, India Griffith, Casey Bertalli, Jason Burke and Tony Hand for assisting to 
set up and pack up for the interschool swimming sports, as well as  their assistance on the day. Thank you to 
Vanessa McCormick for her work calculating results throughout the day. Thank you also to the Parents’ Club for 
supplying the BBQ, for the lifeguards for supervising the day, the parents for supporting our swimmers and lastly 
the students for their fantastic efforts!  
 
The team for Loddon Mallee Region swimming, to be held in Swan Hill on Thursday the 18th of March, will be de-
termined in the next week and will be posted in the newsletter and at the college.  
 
Final scores:              
 
Wycheproof  694 
St. Arnaud  586 
Donald   445 
Birchip   397 
Maryborough  397 
Boort   394   
Charlton   246 
Wedderburn   169 
Pyramid Hill  101 
   

 
 
 

Beau Knight  
Sports Coordinator  
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Students and teacher go missing! 
Wouldn’t that be a headline for the newsletter! A headline for a national tabloid! An international scandal! Thankfully, history 

(or fiction) did not repeat itself on the St. Arnaud Secondary College Literature excursion to Hanging Rock. 

 

On Tuesday 23rd February, the year 12 Literature class, accompanied by Mrs. Bouchier and Dr. Taylor, left St. Arnaud early for 

a picnic at Hanging Rock. This year the class is studying Joan Lindsay’s 1967 novel, Picnic at Hanging Rock, comparing it to Pe-

ter Weir’s 1975 film of the same name. Unlike the novel and film, it was a cool day with ideal weather for climbing this unique 

volcanic rock formation.  

Upon arrival, the group immediately began their ascent of the rock, well aware of the mystery surrounding the disappearance 

of three girls and their teacher on Valentine’s Day, 1900. All on the excursion had their assigned characters, though the roles 

of Marion and Irma somehow changed somewhere along the way. Mysterious!  

The students’ assignment for the day was to photograph landmarks or locations that they could match to passages from the 

novel. Upon their presumed return to school, they would then justify their photographic choices using evidence from the text 

to explain their adaptation of the written story. The group also sought to identify locations used in Peter Weir’s film and was 

lucky enough to identify some possible places. 

At the top of the rock, the students and teachers wove in and around the many pinnacles, squeezing though natural tunnels 

and hallways. A sure foot was also needed to avoid slipping on the well-worn paths. Some students even danced in a natural 

amphitheatre area. Push ups were done on a rock formation. The group also sighed with pleasure at the sight of a koala tight-

ly hugging her rather large joey in the cool mid-morning air. The confusing maze of rock formations certainly reflected the 

distorted writing in certain sections of the novel, giving the students a deeper appreciation of Lindsay’s writing style.  

After a productive two hours 718-metres above sea-level, the group returned to the picnic grounds for a civilised luncheon. 

Drawing on the novel and time period, chicken pie, tea sandwiches, angel cakes, ‘tepid’ bananas and a heart-shaped cake 

were on the menu, washed down with coffee (in lieu of tea). Lunch was followed by some languid relaxation and discussion, 

ample reward for the busy morning of ‘tomboy foolishness’ on the rock.  

The party returned to school at the scheduled time without any students or teachers missing.  

After completing assessment on Lindsay’s novel, the Literature class will next study Jane Austen’s Northanger Abbey. Whilst 

another excursion would be exciting, it is unlikely a trip to England would be feasible in the current circumstances.  

 

Picnic at Hanging Rock 



Picnic at Hanging Rock 
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Power Hour 
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Join in Power Hour on Wednesdays and Thursdays.  
 See you there!  
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The G.H. Edwards Library News 
 

New Books have arrived and are on the shelf for student borrowing. 

Library is open recess and lunchtime for borrowing. 

 

Mooncop 

Author: Tom Gauld 

The lunar colony is slowly winding down, like a small town 

circumvented by a new super highway. As our hero, the 

Mooncop, makes his daily rounds, his beat grows ever 

smaller, the population dwindles. A young girl runs away, 

a dog breaks off his leash, an automaton wanders off from 

the Museum of the Moon. 

  

 

 

 

Butterfly Yellow 
Author: Thanhha Lai  

  

In the final days of the Việt Nam War, Hằng takes her little 

brother, Linh, to the airport, determined to find a way to 

safety in America. In a split second, Linh is ripped from her 

arms—and Hằng is left behind in the war-torn country. 

 

Six years later, Hằng has made the brutal journey from 

Việt Nam and is now in Texas as a refugee. She doesn’t 

know how she will find the little brother who was taken 

from her until she meets LeeRoy, a city boy with big rodeo 

dreams, who decides to help her. 

 

Hằng is overjoyed when she reunites with Linh. But when she realizes he doesn’t remember 

her, their family, or Việt Nam, her heart is crushed. Though the distance between them 

feels greater than ever, Hằng has come so far that she will do anything to bridge the gap. 
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OFFICE 

                       

 
 
 
An EFTPOS terminal has been installed in the General Office for payments to the 
College.  Transactions are for card tap use only.  
 
 

Family Statements have been emailed or posted to families.  Please contact the 

office if you have not received a statement. 

 

 

Parent Payment Arrangements and Options: 

 Parents will be provided with early notification of annual payment requests and reasonable notice will be given for 

any other payment requests during the year (i.e. excursions, camps) 

 The College offers Parents the option to make payment by instalments.  Please contact Kerrie Swanton, Business 

Manager, to make these arrangements. 

 Methods of payment are BPAY, EFTPOS, cash or cheque.  

 Eligible families that receive Camps, Sport & Excursion Funds can allocate these funds for sports travel, camps 

and excursions only.  

 The payment for Optional Items including camps and excursions must be paid by the specified due date prior to 

departure.  Other payments for Optional Items including Food Technology must be paid in week 2 of each Term, 

or by negotiated instalments. 

 

 

Year 7 Summit Camp – Balance $400.00  due 3rd March 2021 

1:1 Notebook Program – Instalment 1 $215.00 due 5th March 2021 

Food Technology - due now for students undertaking Food Technology in Semester 1 
 

***When making payment via BPAY please note the receipt number on the returned permission slip. 

All camps and excursions are required to be paid prior to attendance, unless payment plans have been 

approved. 

 

 

 

Business Manager – Kerrie Swanton 

Student Administrator – Debbie Hancock  

Office Hours: 8.30 am – 4.30pm 

Phone 03 5495 1811 

Email: st.arnaud.sc@education.vic.gov.au  

OFFICE 
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Careers & Pathways 



 

Notices 
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For more details please see  

Mrs. Jackson or your classroom 

teacher. 
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FINANCIAL ASSISTANCE 

INFORMATION FOR PARENTS 
Every Victorian child should have access to the world of learning opportunities that exist 

beyond the classroom. The Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund helps ensure that no student 

will miss out on the opportunity to join their classmates for important, educational and fun 

activities. It is part of making Victoria the Education State and the Government’s 

commitment to breaking the link between a student’s background and their outcomes. 

 
CAMPS, SPORTS & EXCURSIONS       
FUND (CSEF) 
School camps provide children with inspiring experiences in the great 
outdoors. Excursions encourage a deeper understanding of how the 
world works while sports teach teamwork, discipline and leadership.  All 
are a part of a healthy curriculum. 

CSEF is provided by the Victorian Government to assist eligible families 
to cover the costs of school trips, camps and sporting activities. 
 
If you hold a valid means-tested concession card or are a temporary 
foster parent, you may be eligible for CSEF. A special consideration 
category also exists for asylum seeker and refugee families. The 
allowance is paid to the school to use towards expenses relating to 
camps, excursions or sporting activities for the benefit of your child. 
 

The annual CSEF amount per student is: 

• $125 for primary school students 

• $225 for secondary school students 

 
 

  

 

 

  

MORE INFORMATION 

For more information about CSEF visit: 
https://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/programs/Pages/csef.aspx 

 

HOW TO APPLY 
New applicants should contact the school office to   
obtain a CSEF application form or download from the 
website below.  

If you applied for CSEF at your child's school last 
year, you do not need to complete an application 
form this year unless there has been a change in 
your family circumstances.  

You only need to complete an application form if any 
of the following changes have occurred: 

 new student enrolments; your child has 
started or changed schools this year. 

 changed family circumstances; such as a 
change of custody, change of name, 
concession card number, or new siblings 
commencing this year. 

 

Check with the school office if you are unsure. 
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Calendar  2021 

Term 1     Semester 1 - 2021 

March Wed 3 VCE Studio Arts Excursion—Bendigo Gallery 

MIPS 

 Thurs 4 NCD Triathlon—Boort 

 Mon 8 LABOUR DAY HOLIDAY 

 Tues 9 Year 7 Summit Camp 

Year 12 OED Excursion—Halls Gap 

 Wed 10 Year 7 Summit Camp 

 Thurs 11 Year 7 Summit Camp 

 Fri 12 Year 7 Summit Camp 

 Mon 15 MIPS 

 Wed 17 2022 Year 7 Information Evening—6-7pm 

 Thurs 18 LMR Swimming—Swan Hill 

 Mon 22 School Photos 

 Mon 29 Parent—Teacher Interviews 9am-7pm 

Year 11 & 12 Classes  Running 

 Tues 30 MIPS 

 Wed 31 House Aths—tbc 

April Thurs 1 End of Term 2.30pm Dismissal 

 Mon 19 School Resumes 

 Thurs 22 SSV Swimming 

May Mon 3 House Cross Country pm 

 Wed 5 Black Ranges Cross Country—St. Arnaud 


